10 March 2023
Dear Parents,
Students have been assessed constantly through homework, quizzes, projects, presentations, assignments, and tests. We can observe their strengths and weaknesses on daily basis. However, we need your support for a better outcome. Please, interact with your child(ren) on regular basis, listen to them, and ensure that they do self-study and reading at home.  
PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCE
We are organizing a Parent-Teacher Conference on Thursday, Mar 16. The meeting aims to inform the parents/guardians about the academic performance of their child(ren) and discuss the venues of improvement academically and socially. The class patrons will share progressive assessment results for each subject, bring out the strengths and weaknesses of the students and seek cooperation to make the child excel overall. Since there are only fifteen minutes for each child, please come at the designated time and be prepared if you have any questions to ask. Please, become a member of Class Dojo and COOLSIS programs after the meeting if you are not registered or using them yet. You can meet with Mr. Bartolome for COOLSIS and Mrs. Shama for Class Dojo to assist you. The timetable is attached to this letter. There will be also a short survey for you to fill up and return after the meeting.
EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
We have recently started some club activities, CHESS, CODING, WEBSITE DESIGN, TENNIS, BASKETBALL, SOCCER, and DRAMA. We will be starting CHOIR and MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS(ORCHESTRA) clubs next week. I’d like to remind you that students who use school buses as transport will continue to do so after attending the club during weekdays. 
CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES
We marked International Women’s Day with a panel. There were five prominent women leaders from different fields of life. They shared their experiences with the students. At the end of the program, students raised a good number of questions to the panelists. It was a unique program. Grade 11 K students took initiative and prepared cards for all female staff together with a rose and displayed posters about women leaders in PNG.
The Futsal tournament is still on. There are matches between different teams daily. It generates a lot of excitement that I personally need to interfere with to lower the amount of noise. 
HIGHLIGHTS
· We have purchased new desktop computers with better specifications. The students will start using them soon.
· The textbooks have already been distributed; therefore, the library will be open to students for borrowing books, studying, doing research, or self-reading.
· The subject teachers have started tutorials in Primary and High School, and weekend studies for Grade 12 students.
· We have added another bus to the fleet for the students. We have places available on our buses. You can contact the accountant to secure a place.
Everything is for a brighter and better future…
Best regards,

Safak DELIISMAIL - Principal
